
 

 

BOARD OF HOUSING AND COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 
MEETING 

4:00 P.M., September 18, 2017 

Glen Allen, Virginia 

 

Members Present Members Absent 

Mr. John Ainslie 

Mr. John Patrick “J.P.” Carr  

Mr. James “Robby” Dawson 

Mr. Sean Farrell 

Ms. Helen Hardiman 

Ms. Abigail Johnson 

Mr. Jeff Sadler 

Ms. Patricia Shields 

Mr. Tommy Shields 

 

Ms. Susan Dewey 

Mr. Steve Semones  

Mr. Rich Napier 

Mr. Shekar Narasimhan 

Mr. Earl Reynolds 

 

Call to Order Mr. John Ainslie, Chairman of the Board of Housing and 

Community Development, called the meeting of the Board to 

order. 

 

Roll Call 

 

 

 

The roll was called by Mr. Kyle Flanders of the Department of 

Housing and Community Development’s (DHCD) Policy Office. 

Mr. Flanders reported that a quorum was present.  

Public Comment 

 

Mr. Bryan Holland stated that he was speaking as a 

representative of the National Electrical Manufacturers 

Association (NEMA). He requested clarity regarding voting 

procedures in the Codes and Standards Committee. Mr. Holland 

also noted concerns with the workgroup process regarding carry 

over and the measure of consensus. 

 

Dave Hewitt representing Siemens Corporation spoke indicating 

he did not support state amendments removing arc fault circuit 

interrupter (AFCI) requirements. He noted that AFCI and ground 

fault circuit interrupter (GFCI) hardware prevents fires and save 

lives. 

 

Mr. Anthony McDowell of the Virginia Fire Chiefs Association 

was unable to stay for the meeting but provided written 

comments attached with these minutes. 

 

No additional comments were made by the public; the public 

comment period was then closed. 

 



 

 

Approval of Minutes A motion was made and properly seconded to approve the 

minutes of the July 17, 2017, meeting of the Board with a staff 

recommendation that the minutes be amended to clearly note the 

adoption of the Board workgroup policy. The motion 

unanimously passed. 

 

Code Change Process 

Update  

 

 

Ms. Cindy Davis, Deputy Director of Building and Fire 

Regulations at DHCD indicated that there has been a request 

from interested stakeholders to convene an air leakage study 

group before the next code change cycle. A motion was made 

and seconded to direct staff to assist in convening the study 

group. 

  

Ms. Davis indicated that Viridiant has received grant funding to 

test energy efficiency measures in homes in Virginia. DHCD has 

supported this effort; the results of the effort are due in early 

2018. 

 

Ms. Davis reiterated the process for the October meetings noting 

that staff would compile the actions taken on proposals and 

provided the final regulations for review by the Statewide Fire 

Prevention Code Development Committee, the Codes and 

Standards Committee, the Joint Fire Services Board and the 

Board of Housing and Community Development, and finally the  

full Board of Housing and Community Development. 

   

VHDA Report Mr. Shelton indicated that VHDA was beginning the process of 

updating the Qualified Allocation Plan (QAP) as part of the Low 

Income Housing Tax Credit (LIHTC) program. 

 

VFSB Report 

 

 

Mr. Farrell stated that the Fire Services Board had not held a 

meeting since the last meeting of the Board of Housing and 

Community Development. The next meeting of the Fire Services 

Board would be September 21, 2017. 

 

Report of the Director Mr. Shelton reported that a number of grant announcements had 

been made and noted that the Governor’s Housing Conference 

would be held November 15 – 17 in Norfolk. 

 

Unfinished Business There was no unfinished business to be discussed.  

 



 

 

New Business 

 

Mr. Shelton indicated there were two sets of guidelines, the 

Industrial Revitalization Fund (IRF) Guidelines and the Private 

Activity Bond Guidelines that would begin an open process of 

stakeholder review for ultimate adoption by the Board at a later 

date.   

 

Board Matters 

 

The Board approved a resolution honoring former Board member 

Roger McClellon. 

 

Future Meetings Mr. Ainslie went over the dates of the upcoming meetings, 

noting the next meeting of the Board would be Monday, October 

16, 2017. This would include a joint meeting with the Virginia 

Fire Services Board. 

  

Adjournment Upon a motion duly made and seconded, the meeting was 

adjourned. 
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